
 JULY 2023 SUSQUEHANNOCK TRAIL CLUB MINUTES 

 The July 2023 meeting was held Saturday the 8  th  at  the home of Chad Rugh & 
 April Castano . The following 21 members enjoyed a dish-to-pass picnic at noon 
 followed by the business meeting: 

 Members in attendance: Dave & Roxanne McMillan, Bill Boyd, Henry Fuller, 
 John & Jan Halter, Gary Russell, Susie Gribble, Barb & Joe Allis, Wayne 
 Baumann, Bob Hayes, Gary & Alice Buchanan, Jayne Fitzgerald, Dave Hajzus, 
 John Zimmer, Wanda Shirk, Chad Rugh, April Castano & Henry Rugh. 

 President Wanda Shirk called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm with the reading of 
 the June 2023 meeting minutes by April Castano. 

 TREASURER’S REPORT by Bill Boyd: 
 Beginning Balance: $ 5679.38 
 Debits (expenditures): $ 790.45 
 Credits (receipts): $ 1,008.00 
 Current Balance: $5896.93 

 TRAILS REPORT by Bill Boyd: 
 There were 215 volunteer trail hours for June. By the end of June, there are 1156 
 volunteer trail hours total for the year so far. 

 NEW MEMBERS by Lois Morey: 
 •  Alfred Nyby, Culver, IN 
 •  Audrey Oakley, Verona, NJ 
 •  Nicole Ent, Galeton, PA 
 •  Bonnie Franklin, Coudersport, PA 
 •  Stephen Limedurner, Coudersport, PA 
 •  Theresa Pierson, Coudersport, PA 
 •  Alexander Pyles, Baltimore, MD 
 •  Jessica Songster, Coudersport, PA 

 CIRCUIT HIKER REPORT by Lori Szymanik: 
 •  No new circuit hikers to report. 

 OLD BUSINESS: 
 •  Placing of picnic table and bench 



 NEW BUSINESS: 
 •  Mennonite volunteer, Abe possibly coming in September. Possible work 

 locations for him were discussed. 
 •  John & Jan Halter picking up shuttle when needed 
 •  Susie Gribble- shirt & bag. Gary Buchanan- bag, hat & shirt. Chad Rugh- bag & 

 hat. Dave Hazjus- bag & hat. 
 •  Dave McMillan, newsletter at printer,, working on next trail map with Larry 
 •  Ness Fest, table Gary Buchanan in charge 
 •  Angela Jackson, volunteering to head up committee to set up for events 
 •  Letter from hiker who loved shelters but aborted his hike, got giardia, sent $50 

 donation. Should a certain donation be made into a membership for a year. Then 
 they may continue they as a member. Open for discussion, John concerned about 
 paperwork for Lois. 

 •  John need for more people on the shuttle list. 
 •  Larry cleared nettles from Cardiac Climb. Chemical treatment for nettles 
 •  Forward article to Susie, Dave Hazjus and John. 

 Next meeting camporee at Ole Bull, August 10, 11,12. Tom Keller speaker 
 The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 pm. 

 Meeting minutes taken and submitted by April Castano 


